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Parks and Recreation Committee  
Minutes 



August 6, 2012 – 5:30pm 
APPROVED  September 10, 2012 



 
Present:  PRAC members: Dan Skinner, Rick Giamanco, Jennifer Cassell, Barb Richard, Noel Hess, Sue 
Peterson.  P&Z  Liaison Yvonne Bryant. Public Works Director Scott OBrien. 
Absent: PRAC members:  Susan Juergensmeier, Ruth West.  Council Liaison, Jason Smith. 
 
 
PRAC Reports to Council – Quarterly 



August 7 – Susan, Scott will back-up 
November 6 – Rick  



 
Meeting Notes from July 9, 2012 meeting  



Jennifer motioned, Rick seconded, all approved 
 
Donation Paver Project 
- New Paver Project Design Options 



The committee still has options for engraving and material used so further discussions can 
happen.  The committee brought up the following issues:  
• The max height of the material used should be ½ an inch and the min height should be ¼ an 



inch.  Will flagstone stick out and will it be durable? 
• Paint as an option to use on the engraving to make it stick out 
• Want to make sure the material we use is easy to ‘pop out’ so installation is easy 
• The design is still important to fit with the scenery up here – have no border, use moss, 



allow natural impediments 
- Donation Paver Program Discussion 



• Level of donations would entice more people. Have a bronze, silver or gold level of 
donation. More research is needed to find out how much people will spend.  



• Figure out exactly where money is going 
• When someone buys one – what happens next?  (Scott) 



 When do we install 
 Do they get a certificate? 



 
Shade Structures for Bocce Courts 



Wait until structures are up in two-three weeks then decide what pop up tents to get. 
Wait until master plan to put up new permanent structures 



 
Town Park Master Plan Discussion 
- The town did not apply for a GOCO grant to use for a master plan, but the PRAC can ask Town 



Council to do so. 
- The rezoning proposal was defeated and is off the agenda for town council at this time. 
- The committee thinks we should move ahead with creating our own Town Park Master Plan and 



that council should be advised to budget for it. (All) 
• Want to open up for bids 











• Barb met Joel Carter a retired professor and Phd in Parks and Recreation who lives in Dillon.  
She asked the committee if they would like to have him as a guest speaker regarding master 
planning. 



 
New Business  
- Discussion of signage  



• Do we want to hire a consultant for signage throughout the town? 
• Do we want ‘rules of play’ signage? 
• Do we want directional signage along the paver walkway? 



- Discussion of using tennis courts for pickleball.  We would need to get permission from those in 
charge of the tennis courts 



- The Olbrights who support the David Olbright Memorial Field wanted the committee to know that 
they are willing to pay to grass the infield if the community would like that.  They have a fund for the 
field.  
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Parks and Recreation Committee


Regular Meeting


September 10, 2012 -5:30 PM





Parks and Recreation Mission Statement


The mission of the Parks and Recreation Committee is to protect, improve, and promote our parks and open space for present and future generations.  The various park amenities are an integral part of the Town.





2012 Meeting Dates (Meeting from 5:30 to 6:30 at Town Hall)
September 10
October 1
November 5
December 3





PRAC Reports to Council – Quarterly
November 6 -Rick





Discussion


Meeting Notes from August 6, 2012 meeting


PRAC Chairperson Discussion


Donation Paver Project –Continued Discussion


[bookmark: _GoBack]Town Park Update
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MEETING MINUTES 
Parks and Recreation Committee 



Regular Meeting 
September 10, 2012 -5:30 PM 



DRAFT 9/14/12 
 
Present:  PRAC Voting Members: Chair Susan Juergensmeier, Noel Hess, Sue Peterson, 
Rick Giamanco, Jennifer Cassell, Ruth West, Barb Richard. Non-Voting Members: Town 
Manager Joe Wray, Council Liaison Jason Smith, P&Z Liaison Yvonne Bryant. 
Absent:  PRAC Non-Voting Member Dan Skinner, Staff Liaison Scott OBrien 
Guests:  Arch Payne, Pat Angell, Judee Cathrall, Council Member Erik Jacobsen 
 
Parks and Recreation Mission Statement 
The mission of the Parks and Recreation Committee is to protect, improve, and promote 
our parks and open space for present and future generations.  The various park 
amenities are an integral part of the Town. 
 
Discussion Before the Meeting 
Town Manager Joe Wray informed the group that Chair Susan Juergensmeier was 
running a few minutes late and Scott OBrien was on vacation.  Joe joined the PRAC.  He 
brought documents showing that the Town Manager is a non-voting member. 
 
Call To Order:  Joe opened the meeting.  Guests were welcomed and introduced. The 
group discussed the structure of the PRAC as far as member terms and officer elections.  
This discussion was tabled until the PRAC documents could be examined. 
 
Minutes from August 6, 2012:  Additions to the minutes were made and approved. 
 
Additions to the Agenda:  
Marina Park Windscreen Status 
Marina Park Update 
Park Capital Budget Update 
Pickleball Update 
New Ideas For Winter Park Use 
 
PRAC Chairperson Discussion:  Susan arrived and chaired the meeting.  She explained 
that her new job at NWCCOG requires that she attend a meeting in Denver from 2-4 on 
the same Monday that PRAC meets, therefore she could be late to the meetings.  
However, for the winter months she will be attending via internet so there is no conflict.  
Susan would like to remain as Chair as someone who is neutral, if the committee 
approves.  She would meet with Scott OBrien to talk about the meetings and forward 
agenda items from PRAC members on to Scott.  A Vice Chair needed to be elected to 
assist.  Barb Richard said the minutes back to 2009 do not identify the current Vice 



 











 



Chair. Barb and Jennifer Cassell asked to be considered for the Vice Chair.  Barb 
suggested that if Jennifer would serve as Vice Chair, she would serve as Secretary.  
Jennifer will meet with Susan prior to the October meeting as Susan will be on vacation. 
      
Donation Paver Project –Continued Discussion:  Jennifer, who is the lead on the 
project, provided a to-date summation:  the committee is leaning toward flagstone as 
the material for the Marina Park pathway pavers as it looks less urban than brick.  
Height of the flagstone still needs to be determined as well as its durability and 
engraving costs.  Scott has concerns:  When donated what happens next?  A 1-2 times 
per year ceremony, a certificate?  The project still needs some specifics. 
 



• Yvonne: a ceremony held 1-2 times per year is more organized, allows for 
celebration and gives staff a way to take care of it in groups. 



• Ruth West asked how we are going to sell them.  She suggested an online order 
system on the TOD website. 



• Yvonne brought pricing information from other paver programs. The Denver 
Public Library Friends Foundation,  
http://www.dplfriends.org/donate/stapleton_pavers.html, Individual 4”X8” 
Paver $125. Family 12”X12” Paver $500 and Corporate Logo Paver 12”X12” 
$1500.  Walkway at Westview, 
http://westviewonthejames.org/Default.aspx?tabid=100 pricing.  $125, $175.  
Veterans Walk of Remembrance, 
http://www.wakefield.ma.us/Public_Documents/WakefieldMA_Veterans/reme
mber.html  6X12 $300, 12X12 $500 



• Jason Smith suggested that the committee determine how much it wants to 
raise, such as $300,000, and determine the price and the length of the walk from 
that. 



• Sue Peterson suggested that we need to determine what the donations will be 
used for.  Master planning, signage, park equipment?  



• Susan suggested that the program could kick off in the Spring. 
• Noel Hess said Council will have to approve the program so that has to be built 



into the timing. 
• Joe wondered if the entire proposal could be ready by Nov. 6th as Council has 



scheduled a work session with the PRAC at 4 p.m.  Sue, who is an election judge, 
said she wouldn’t be able to attend on that day. 



• Rick Giamanco said a hard deadline would be a good idea.  
 
The committee agreed that additional work needs to be done for the next meeting, but 
the Nov. 6 deadline could be met. Info Needed: fundraising goal, installation costs, cost 
of paver and engraving, sizes available, pricing for the various donations, dimensions of 
the path, what the donated money will be used for, method to sell the pavers. 
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Town Park Update 
Joe said that Council would like to move forward from the master plans that Dillon 
already has and move into the design of Town Park.  The Town is changing the language 
in the zoning for parks and open space to allow for events in Town Park. 



• Yvonne said that the current code is written so events are only allowed at Marina 
Park. 



• Barb asked if the zoning changes for Parks and Open Space could be reviewed by 
the committee before they go to the P&Z. 



• Jason said he would take that back to council. 
• Noel:  Should not the Parks and Rec committee be the one who starts this and 



then takes recommendations to Council?  Otherwise, what is the purpose of the 
Parks and Rec Advisory Committee?  Parks & Rec should start this discussion.  
Council is taking our responsibility in hand. 



• Joe said even though the Parks and Rec Master Plan was old and approved before 
the recession, were not its findings okay?  Was the committee saying they wanted 
to start from scratch? 



• Noel: . No.  But the 2007 Parks and Rec Plan is old and it was never 
implemented. 



• Barb:  a good master planner will build on the existing work.  Also, legally the 
Dillon Comprehensive Plan says a Master Plan of Town Park is needed, because 
of its importance to the Core. 



• Susan:  what is meant by events in Town Park is a question of scale.  Something 
like the barbecue is much different than small events. 



• Joe: There are soft impacts and hard impacts.  The Park and Rec plan calls for an 
update after 5 years.  Hasn’t the master planning work already been done? 



• Noel:  Shouldn’t the plan be updated by Parks and Rec and then go to Council? 
• Joe:  The role of this committee is as an advisory committee. To assist council in 



going through with decision making. 
• Barb:  The old Greenplay Plan says that the redesign and reactivation planning for 



Town Park will take $75,000 to $200,000. 
• Yvonne: $30,000 has been budgeted for 2013.  This can pay for a community 



survey to update the existing Parks & Rec plan.  Then a separate contract may be 
needed to go forward with the design. 



 
A general discussion continued regarding what parts of the Rec Plan would be updated, 
what a design plan means, what citizens are saying, who the community is: residents, 
visitors, second homeowners, non-residents?; when the 2013 community survey or 
updating would occur.  Noel asked that the Chair move on to the next item. 
 
Marina Park Windscreen Status 
Sue Peterson and Noel wanted to voice their concerns about the Marina Park Pavilion.  
She has received complaints about the new pavilion.  She would like to see the rental 
numbers.  It should be a moneymaker.  When she was recently down there the setting 
looked ugly and she is very concerned about the pavilion area. 











 



• Jason:  There is $30,000 in the 2013 budget for a solution.  The concern is that 
we do it right and not make it ugly. 



• Ruth asked about Plexiglass. Jason and Yvonne said that staff declined that idea 
because of vandalism and yellowing. 



• Jason said that Scott and staff are still working on it.  It’s not a simple fix.  Scott is 
being very diligent to come up with the best solution for the money. 



 
Marina Park Update 
Barb received two phone calls from different HOA presidents regarding the change in 
the bike path configuration from the 2008 Marina Park Master Plan.  They were also 
concerned about whether the new bike path was being built out of concrete and if the 
town planned to exit event traffic on the bike path. 



• Joe: The rec path was reconfigured down below the amphitheater to separate 
the bike traffic from the street.  A new separate walking path will cross the new 
bike path and switchback up to the point. 



• Jason and Joe did not think it was a concrete path.  The Town does not intend to 
exit event traffic on the bike path. 



 
Park Capital Budget Update 
Barb had also received questions regarding the 2011 actual Park Capital Spending (236K) 
and 2012 Budget for Park Capital spending ($600K).  Finance Director Cary McDonnell 
had provided a summary which was handed out.  Scott will have to explain the details at 
the next meeting.    
 
Pickleball Update 
Guest Arch Payne had contacted Barb regarding pickleball players who are now using 
the courts in Dillon and asked if the item could be put on the agenda. The committee 
had suggested at the Aug 6 meeting that the Tennis League leaders and the Pickleball 
leaders should have a meeting. 



• Arch:  to his knowledge no meeting occurred, the pickleball players just came 
over on the open Weds and used the courts, and this was a surprise to the tennis 
players and caused conflict.  He explained how tennis courts can be turned into 
the smaller pickleball courts and what he considered best practices.  His 
concerns were that the pickleball markings either be washable or subdued and 
that the tennis nets be designed to accommodate the lowering of the net.  He 
was unsure if the current nets might be damaged. He submitted photos of 
pickleball courts. 



• Joe:  what about a reservation system for the open court times.  Should it have 
fees. 



The committee agreed to table the item and work on it this fall to come up with a plan.  
Pickleball is a good example of what a master plan update should cover. Questions 
include:  reservation system online or at town front desk, fee, signage which provides 











 



rules for pickleball, use of courts and time on courts,  pickleball day or pickleball court, 
new tennis backstop. 
 
 
New Ideas For Winter Park Use 



• Susan:  Snow golf 
• Rick:   Curling on Bocce Courts 
• Jason:  Snowshoe trail thru the parks 
• Joe:    Snow-kite ice skating.  May require a Zamboni. 
• Jennifer:  Ice skating, ice hockey 
• Yvonne:  Trail of holiday lights 
• Ruth:   Snowman making contest 
• Barb:   Wildlife lights like Zoo lights 



 
Adjournment  7:15 p.m. --  Recording Secretary Barb Richard. 
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Parks and Recreation Committee


Regular Meeting


October 1, 2012 -5:30 PM





Parks and Recreation Mission Statement


The mission of the Parks and Recreation Committee is to protect, improve, and promote our parks and open space for present and future generations.  The various park amenities are an integral part of the Town.





2012 Meeting Dates (Meeting from 5:30 to 6:30 at Town Hall)
October 1
November 5
December 3





PRAC Reports to Council – Quarterly
November 6, 2012 –Rick Giamanco



Approval of September 10 Meeting minutes





Old Business


Donation Paver Project Update – Information Needed before Nov 6 Town Council meeting


· What is the fundraising goal 


· Installation costs, 


· Cost of paver and engraving, sizes available, 


· Pricing for the various donations, 


· Dimensions of the path 


· What the donated money will be used for, method to sell the pavers.





Marina Park Windscreen Update





Park Capital Budget Update








[bookmark: _GoBack]New Business


Town Park Planning Goals





Ice Skating Ideas from Guest Paul Fretz – Barb 





Town Park Master Plan Discussion





Future Agenda Items
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